
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 10, 2017 
 
 
Dear Chair Beyer, Vice Chair Thomsen, Sen. Girod, Sen. Monroe, and 
Sen. Riley,  
 
Thank you for your serious consideration of reviewing and adopting SB 
753. As an RV dealer, this is an important piece of legislation to us, to our 
industry and to RV owners throughout Oregon.  
 
We have been in business in the Portland area since 1948 and do a 
significant amount of RV service. Our technicians are trained to 
Recreational Vehicle Industry Association (RVIA) standards, based on 
ANSI code. For many years RV dealers have made electrical and plumbing 
repairs on all RVs from small travel trailers to 5th wheels, campers and 
motor homes without presenting a danger to our citizens. 
 
We are happy that SB 753 recognizes this and will allow dealers to operate 
without additional significant, unwarranted and needless costs which in turn 
would have to be passed on to consumers.  
 
Thank you for supporting small businesses and our industry. We very much 
appreciate it. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cammy Pierson 
President 
Curtis Trailers  


